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If you have any concerns regarding the safeguarding of children who attend Bishop Perrin CE Primary 
School, these should be reported to the Designated Safeguarding Lead who is Mr Corke. In his absence, 
concerns should be reported to the Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead who is Miss Macklearn. The 

School’s Safeguarding Governor is Lucy James. 

 
Our School Value this week is: Endurance 

“Each struggle, each defeat, sharpens your skills and strengths, your courage and your endurance, 
your ability and your confidence.” Og Mandino 

 

Dear Parents, 
 

 
School Life 
Well, it's hard to know where to start as it has been such an amazing week of being able to 
bring the school community together to share, support, marvel and be together.  
 
I'll start first with the wonderful Year 5 and 6 production of "Cinderella and Rockerfella" 
which was played to a very large audience over the course of one dress rehearsal and three 
performances on Tuesday and Wednesday this week. The children delivered a cohesive, 
fun and energy-filled play that had us laughing (at some rather corny jokes!), booing, hissing 
and cheering and marvelling at the wall of sound with their harmonious singing. We were 
entertained! Thank you to all the parents and extended family members who were able to 
come along and support the children and a huge WELL DONE to them for putting on such a 
slick show in a relatively short space of time. I am incredibly grateful to all the members of 
staff who helped enable to the shows to be performed to such a high standard and 
especially to Miss Sweeney and Mrs Crinall who have both worked really hard to make it all 
happen.  
 
I need to make another mention of Year 6 and their fantastic week away last week at Bowles 
Activity Centre in Tunbridge Wells. They had a great week away doing a huge variety of 
activities, enabling them to come back with confidence in themselves and putting them in a 
great position to tackle Year 7 head on. 
 
Along with some more Reception drop-ins this week for our new children starting in 
September, yesterday all the children in Reception and Years 1-5 were able to spend time in 
their new classrooms in readiness to start  in them in September. Where possible, they were 
able to meet their new class teacher, and if not, the children were able to write a letter to  
their new teacher, sharing information about themselves and what they like doing. 
 
It is a huge congratulations to Year 2 and Year 4 for undertaking their swimming lessons this 
week. They have been able to visit Lady Eleanor Holles to use their pool all this week and 
we have seen some pretty dramatic improvements in the children's confidence levels and 
techniques in a very short space of time. I am very grateful to Miss Holloway and Mrs 
Keightley for all their help in getting us set up for the swimming and a special thank you to 
Mrs Lywood who has been supporting the children in the pool and being a calm presence 
throughout the week. Our thanks to LEH for kindly allowing us to use their pool.  

Keeping with the swimming-theme, please see later in the newsletter some incredibly 
exciting news about our Girls’ and Boys’ Swimming Squads who not only won some 
individual medals at the recent Richmond Borough Swimming Gala, but also won the overall 
trophies for Girls’ and Boys’ in the Small Schools element of the event. This is an AMAZING 
achievement and we are very proud of the whole team. 

Along with everything else that has happened this week, we also managed to squeeze in a 
visit by PC Alicia to Year 3 to talk to them about being safe, a Year 1 Nature Walk to 
Heathfield Rec and Year 6 were able to speak to and ask questions of Mrs Munira Wilson, 
our local MP, when she came in to meet them yesterday. 
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ATTENDANCE LAST WEEK 
 

CLASS % 

Friendship 94.67 

Endurance 93.62 

Peace      99.67 

Forgiveness      94.00 

Reverence         96.67 

Service      97.31 

Justice   94.48 

Well done to Peace Class for achieving the 
Best attendance for this week. 
 
 
 
 

HOUSE WINNERS - MUFTI 
Well done to Salisbury House for winning this term, those 
in Salisbury House will be able to come to School in 
MUFTI on Monday 18th July. 
 
 
 
 

GREEN TEAM FACT 
UK Households throw away 98 billion pieces of plastic 
every year and only 12% of it is actually recycled in the 
UK. The other 88% is burnt, buried or dumped overseas.  

LIBRARY BOOKS 
Please can all library books be returned to the school 
library by Tuesday 19th July in order for the books to be 
audited and the library ready for the children on their 
return in September. Thank you. 
 

COLOUR-BANDED READING BOOKS 
Please could all colour-banded individual books (those 
assigned to your child for reading homework) be 
returned to school by Tuesday 19th July, in order for the 
books to audited and organised ready for the new school 
year. Thank you. 

 

SWIMMING GALA 
The results from the Richmond Borough Swimming 
Gala, which was held last month, were sent through to 
school a couple of weeks ago. We waited until the 
medals won by the children arrived at school and today 
in our Celebration Worship they were presented to the 
children. There were 16 events altogether, and we were 
delighted and so proud of the children who won 3 
bronze, 4 silver and 7 gold medals in the Small Schools 
category. They won all 4 relay events and all the 
swimmers in each of these were presented with a medal 
so there were 19 gold medals presented overall.  
 
This magnificent achievement saw Bishop Perrin top the 
points total to win both the boys and girl’s trophies for all 
the Borough Small Schools.   Congratulations to 
Francesca, Holly, Evie, Cleo, Kimberley, Zak, Freddie, 
Louis, Liem and Charlie. 

 
 

 
 

 

I hope you have found your child’s end of year school report informative and helpful. Please use the Google Form link that 
came in the accompanying email to acknowledge that you have received your child’s report and if you want to, provide some 
feedback.  
 
100% Attendance for the Year 
Congratulations to the following children who have all attended school every day of this school year (to date), which is an 
AMAZING achievement taking into account all the illness that has been going around.  
Ellery, Victor, Ronan, Maya, Miri, Aleksandra and Cleo. 
 
The School Association Summer Fete 
Along with all the parents who came to see the Year 5 and 6 performance, the other huge highlight of this week was the 
wonderful Summer Fete that the School Association planned, organised and delivered for us last Sunday. It was a wonderful 
event with so many of our school community coming along to support in so many ways. We are incredibly grateful to the 
multitude of parents and carers who helped out in whatever way they were able to, including all the children who performed in 
the School Choir and the dance show. On what was a very hot day, to have so many people come and support was very 
humbling, so thank you to everyone in the School Association who pitched in and helped and of course a well-deserved 
acknowledgement to our Joint Chairs of the SA; Laura, Becky, Soraya and Andy who did so much to pull all the strings together 
and to give so much of their time. THANK YOU! 
 
Finally 
Please make sure you read the separate email that has gone out today about our hot weather arrangements and the Leavers’ 
Service next Tuesday. Have a lovely weekend and thank you for all your support over this past week. 
 

Mr Corke 
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CLASS TEXTS 
This term, the children have enjoyed reading a range of 
books as a key text in their English lessons. If you 
purchased a copy of one of the key texts to support 
your child in class and no longer have a need for it, 
please consider donating it to our school library so we 
can build up class sets of these books for future year 
groups. Thank you. 
 
Please find listed below the key texts for classes for 
next term. 
We do have a supply of these books in school for use in 
class, but it is very helpful if your child is able to have 
their own copy. 
 

Year Autumn 1 Autumn 2 

2 Flat Stanley – Jeff 
Brown 

 The Owl Who Was Afraid 
of the Dark – Jill Tomlinson 

3 Rainforest Rescue 
- Jan Brett and 
Sara Vogler  

The Pebble in my Pocket: A 
History of Our Earth - 
Meredith Hooper & Chris 
Coady 

4 The Thieves of 
Ostia – Caroline 
Lawrence 

When the Mountains 
Roared – Jess Butterworth 

5 The Highwayman 
– Alfred Noyes 

Kick – Mitch Johnson 

6 The Wind in the 
Willows – Kenneth 
Grahame 

Stay Where You Are, Then 
Leave – John Boyne 

 
Year R and Year 1 read a range of picture books over 
the course of the term. There is not a need for them to 
have their own copy of the book, but they are welcome 
to bring one in if they have it. 
 

 

YEAR 6 TRIP 
Year 6 are going to Cineworld and bowling in Feltham 
on Monday 18th July.   
 
Please visit the school shop site to make payment for 
this trip ASAP is this is now overdue 
https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool  
The trip has been subsided by the School Association 
and the final cost to parents/carers is £4.75 per child. 
 
Please can you also make a £1.50 cash donation to the 
School Office for the mini bus, thank you.  
 
Please provide your child with a packed lunch for this 
trip. Children can wear their PE kit for this trip. 
 

HOUSE NAMES & ALLOCATION OF HOUSES 
Thank you to those families who made suggestions for our 
new house names.  The decision about new names is 
being finalised and will be announced at the beginning of 
the new term.  Children will be told on Monday which 
colour house they will be in for the next academic year.  If 
your child’s house colour changes, you are welcome to 
donate any good condition t-shirts back to The School 
Association who will re-sell them at a very reasonable 
price in September.  If you would prefer to wait to buy a 
new t-shirt from school, we will take orders at the 
beginning of the school year.  Children may continue to 
wear their existing t-shirts or a plain white t-shirt until 
everyone has had a chance to place orders or access the 
second-hand sale at the start of the new term.  Thank you 
for your understanding.   

 

 

GOVERNOR NEWSLETTER HIGHLIGHTS 
The Governors met for a Full Board meeting on 
Wednesday 6th July. 
 
Governors congratulated the children and staff for a good 
set of SATs results in Years 2 and 6, impressive Year 1 
Phonics Check results and Reception assessment data.   
 
Governors thanked The Head and the rest of the staff 
team for letting the Governors undertake the learning 
walks around the school during school time to monitor 
behaviour, Worship and the curriculum.  
 
Governors thanked the staff for organising the recent 
Sports Day, Year 6 residential trip and the up-and-coming 
school production.  
 
The Governors noted that that it had been a really 
challenging term for the staff and were very grateful for all 
the opportunities given to the children and the visits that 
have been arranged. 
 
The meeting concluded at 8.27pm with prayers led by AW 

 

 

LOST PROPERTY 
Please can you kindly check our lost property for any 
missing items as we have quite a lot still being held here 
without names. If not claimed by end of term they are 
donated/disposed of. 

https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool
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BISHOP PERRIN PUPIL ACHIEVEMENT UPDATE SPRING/SUMMER TERM 2022 
Welcome to our Pupil Achievement Update where we recognise and celebrate all the varied and amazing things 
our pupils do outside of school.   Congratulations to all those children mentioned below. 
 
 
YEAR 1 
Thalia took part in a dance production for Young Performers in the Shaftesbury Theatre, West End.  
 
YEAR 2 
Tommy is performing in Seussical with PQA at Richmond Theatre. 
 
Ollie competed at his gymnastics Club Championships and won gold. 
 
Aadhya has passed her Violin Grade 1 exam with Merit. 
 
YEAR 5 
Tarwun passed his Grade 4 Piano exam in Spring with Merit. 
 
Liêm competed at the Men’s London Open National Gymnastics competition and came 5th overall with a 
bronze medal on vault.  
 
Mikhail has been awarded red belt, white stripe in Freestyle Kickboxing. 
 
Cleo has moved up to Grade 4 ballet in June. 
 
YEAR 6 
Francesca won her squad 3 competition at the 2022 Heathrow Gymnastics club championships. 
 
Freddie is now a 1st Dan black belt in Seiki-Juku Karate. 
  
 

DIARY DATES 
 

Date Event 

18th July Salisbury House MUFTI 

18th July YR5 Class Assembly  

18th July 
Year 6 Trip Cinema and Bowling 
packed lunch needed  

18th July Year 6 Leavers BBQ 

19th July Leavers Service at St Augustine’s  

19th July Last day of term school closes 1:30PM 

20th July -
1st Sept  Summer Holidays 

1st Sept INSET DAY – School closed to children 

2nd Sept INSET DAY – School closed to children 

5th Sept Children return 

19th Sept YR6 Junior Citizen  

26th Sept YR6 Canoeing & Kayaking, details to follow 

27th Sept Y5 Magistrates Visit 
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YEAR 6 BOWLES SCHOOL JOURNEY – JULY 2022 
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